STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH
Office of Health Care Access

July 20, 2010

Jean Ahn

System Director
Yale-New Haven Hospital
20 York Street

New Haven, CT 06504

Re:  Certificate of Need Determination Report Number 10-31648-DTR

Yale-New Haven Hospital
Relocation of Temple Radiology Office in West Haven from 383 Main Street to

500 Elm Street
Dear Ms. Ahn:

On July 8, 2010, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA™) received your Certificate of
Need (“CON™) Determination request concerning the proposal of Yale-New Haven
Hospital (“YNHH"), to relocate its Temple Radiology Office (“TRO”) from 385 Main
Street, West Haven, to 500 Elm Street, West Haven, Connecticut. OHCA has reviewed
the information contained in your CON Determination request letter and makes the
following findings:

1. YNHH is a short term acute care general hospital located at 20York Street in New
Haven, Connecticut.

2. YNHH currently provides general radiography services at TRO, located at 385
Main Street in West Haven, Connecticut.

3. YNHH is proposing to relocate TRO to 500 Elm Street in West Haven,
Connecticut,

4. The service area and target population will not change as a result of the relocation.
5. No additional programs are proposed and no services will be terminated.
6. The total capital expenditure associated with this relocation is $1,471,719.

Based upon the foregoing, OHCA has determined that Yale-New Haven Hospital’s
proposal to relocate Temple Radiology Office within West Haven does not require CON
approval. The proposed relocation does not involve the establishment of an additional
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function or service or the termination of services under General Statutes § 192-638.
Additionally, the capital expenditure associated with the proposal does not exceed the
threshold under General Statutes § 19a-639. ‘

Thank you for providing information to OHCA regarding this proposal. If you have any
guestions regarding this letter, please contact Tiliman Foster, Associate Health Care
Analyst, at (860) 418-7020.

Sincerely, »f ,,,,,
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" Cristine A/Voge]

Deputy Comimissioner

o Rose McLeilan, DPH

cav:itf



07/20/2010 09:25 FAX

oot

BEEREREREERERRRERELRE
EP 3 TX REPORT BT

TRANSMISSION OK

TX/RX NO 1838
RECIPIENT ADDRESS 912036885013
DESTINATION 1D

ST. TIME 07/20 09:23
TIME USE 02'49

PAGES SENT 3

RESULT OK

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH
Office of Health Care Access

FAX SHEET

TO: JEAN AHN
FAX: 203-688-5013
AGENCY: YALE-NEW HAVEN HOSPITAL
FROM: TILLMAN FOSTER
DATE: 7120/2010 Time:
NUMBER OF PAGES: 3

(including transmittal sheet

Comments:

Docket Number 10-31648-DTR

PLEASE PHONE IF THERE ARE ANY TRANSMISSION PROBLEMS.




